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Interim Superintendent and Members of the Portland Public School (PPS) Board

We of the Climate Crisis Response Committee (CCRC) write to you today with a clear, realistic
vision for increasing capacity throughout the school system and for deeply addressing the
myriad issues facing our students, PPS families and school communities. Our focus here in this
letter is on funding specifically for at least two additional full time paid positions supporting the
implementation of the Climate Crisis Response Plan, but will state at the outset that we see this
funding request as intimately connected to student achievement, staff retention and every metric
and marker of success within PPS. Yet we would go further and humbly ask that the school
board join us in broadening our collective view of the problem at hand and to step back to view
the budgetary pressures PPS faces as indicators of an opportunity to address our challenges
@étenji_cagﬂy and in a'al thatadoes not sacrifice the option to solve one crisis with the illusion of
focusir‘Rj energy, attention and resources on another. Let us resist the temptation to cave into a
scarcity mi

fif8hlems at a later date.

Weudready see nov%—,at part of our current predicament 1isu having under-resourced our public
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ug Yet our chances of success would appear to diminish significantly if we forfeit this most prime
present opportunity to review what is serving us through the onslaught of social, environmental
and systemic crises we face. We must ask generally,
When we step back and recognize the need to think
about our problem solving more holistically the opportunities emerge. Specifically, we must ask:
e |s there a need to reclassify some positions that have become less effective? Can
reclassification uplift currently undervalued and/or ineffective positions and
simultaneously provide better compensation for more meaningful and impactful work?
e How can the positions we create add value for those who fill them as well as the
students and families they serve? What so-called “soft skills” are needed as much or
mass thph teghaical training? What training or support is needed to assist those who
own loyalty and commitment in their work with PPS and through these difficult
o0& p 0
e reconceptualize ihg work of suppattiHg prgdents’ and t Qv

UGS gh
BEEL (G, o proviul
Wltmen|



